
Jan. 27, 2017 
Good afternoon, 
 
Welcome back for the start of the spring semester. I’m happy to see the increased activity on campus. 
Here are a few updates: 
 
Strategic Planning. The strategic planning task force met on Wednesday to discuss the findings from 
approximately 1,000 responses to questions about Frostburg State’s future. I’ve asked the co-chairs to 
prepare an update for the university community about the six “themes” that emerged on Wednesday. 
There was quite a bit of consensus from the many different groups of individuals. 
 
Accreditation. Our report on accreditation is in draft form. A team from Middle States will be on campus 
on March 30 and 31 to discuss the report. More on the schedule will come later as we finalize the visit. I 
have attached the results of this past year’s NSSE survey (National Survey on Student Engagement). This 
national survey goes to first-year students and seniors. I hope everyone has a chance to review, and we 
can discuss the findings at a future listening session. Thank you to the students who completed the 
survey. 
 
Listening Sessions. I have scheduled two listening sessions for February, Wednesday. Feb. 8, and 
Thursday, Feb 23. Both will be at 3 pm. We’ll announce the location later in February. I’ll be at 
Edgewood Commons on Thursday night, Feb. 9, for a roundtable discussion with students. 
 
Enrollment Strategies and Budgeting. I have talked with faculty leadership to schedule meetings with 
the Faculty Senate, department chairs, and the Institutional Priorities and Resources committee (IPR) to 
discuss future recruiting and retention efforts as well as budgeting models for the future. I will be 
reaching out to both student and staff leadership to offer the opportunity to meet with them as well on 
both topics. I think we will benefit the more everyone understands the challenges and has the chance to 
offer suggestions. 
 
Budget and tuition. Gov. Larry Hogan has recommended a budget that would set the tuition increase 
next year to 2%. I am very pleased with the governor’s willingness to increase funding to FSU so that we 
can minimize the tuition increase. Other states are looking at increases higher than 2%. I attended the 
PACE (Positive Attitudes Change Everything) event in Annapolis last evening and this morning focusing 
on Western Maryland. Many legislators attended, including the governor, our two U.S. senators, and 
state legislators representing this area. I was especially pleased Senator Cardin mentioned Frostburg 
State University as an important asset in Western Maryland! 
 
I hope everyone has a great start to the semester and a successful one! 
 
 
Ronald Nowaczyk, PhD  
President  
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